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Honorable Members in Session: ?

SUBJECT: J Street Sewer Rehabilitation 35th Street to Alhambra Boulevard {PN:XC16) -
Contract Completion

SUMMARY

The work on the J Street Sewer Rehabilitation 35th Street to Alhambra Boulevard
project was completed on September 16, 1988 at a cost of $166,525 and project
acceptance is recommended.

BACKGROUND

Gelco Insituform West of Sacramento has completed Project No. XC16, Council Contract
No. 0087043, dated May 17, 1988. On May 3, 1988 the City Council passed Resolution
No. 88-361 which provided for approval of this project, suspension of formal
competitive bldding procedures and authorization to negotiate and execute a sole
source contract with Gelco Insituform West for the construction of this project for an
amount not-to-exceed $182,000.

This project provided for the rehabilitation of the sewer in J Street between 35th
Street and Alhambra Boulevard. The existing sewer was relined with Cured-in-Place
Polyester Resin Lining (Insituform Lining). The Insituform lining method was chosen
after evaluation of construction alternatives which included consideration of
estimated construction costs, public comvenience and disruption, and the impact of
excavation within J Street, which was reconstructed less than a year ago. Once
mobilized the Insituferm lining process can be completed very quickly with a minimum
of disruption. Placement of Insituform lining does not require any open excavations
as access to the existing sewer is obtained through existing manholes.
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FINANCIAL
As of September 20, 1988 this project had a balance of $12,789 from the Sewer Fund
(414) and $8,132 from the Storm Drainage fund (425), which is sufficient to close this
contract.
RECOMMENDATION
It is recommended that the City Council:

1. Accept the project;

2. Authorize the filing of the Notice of Completion and Acceptance of Work with
the County Recorder; and

3. Authorize final payment.

Respectfully submitted,

THOMAS MT—F¥INLE
Engineering Division Manager

Recommendation Approved: Approved:

()W@. ! 91 Aot

WAL J. SLIPE A;}P MELVIN H. JOHNSON

iCity Manager Director of Public Works
FB:mw October 4, 1988
CE1-10 District Nos. 1 and 4
09,2088

November 8, 1988
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